UPDATE:

PROFESSIONAL
DESIGNATIONS &
THE USE OF ‘RPP’

> Dave Crossley, PIBC Executive Director

As members are aware, fully qualified
Certified Members in good standing

of PIBC are exclusively entitled to use
the protected occupational title of
‘Registered Professional Planner’ and
the accompanying designation ‘RPP’

in British Columbia to denote their
certification with PIBC. This has been
the case since 2012, when the Institute
joined most other professional planning
institutes across Canada in moving
towards this consistent professional title
and designation.

Certified members of PIBC who are
also concurrently full members of the
Canadian Institute of Planners (CIP) can
also use the designation ‘MCIP’ to denote
their association and affiliation with CID,
the national association (or ‘FCIP’ in the
case of Certified Members who are also
Fellows of CIP). Members of course may
also have other applicable titles and desig-
nations stemming from their other educa-
tional or professional credentials as well.

The matter of how various designations
and affiliations (or post-nominals) ought
to be used, and in what order, is an ongo-
ing point of conversation among many
professions and professionals. Historically
PIBC has not had a firm policy or practice
in this regard, and the issue has come up
in discussions with our colleagues at the
other professional planning institutes
across Canada.

To provide for some certainty and
consistency, this matter was taken up by
the PIBC Board of Directors at its May
2019 meeting. Based on the discussions,
and with a goal of aiming for consistent
approaches across Canada, it was agreed
and determined that PIBC would adopt
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the practice of listing the ‘RPP’ designa-
tion immediately following qualified
members’ names, followed by ‘MCIP’
when also denoting the national affilia-
tion with CIP.

Going forward over time, this will
now become the consistent practice across
PIBC’s publications, materials, cor-
respondence and other instances where
member names and designations are used.
While not a requirement, members are
also encouraged to consider moving to this
consistent approach into the future, as you
update documents, materials and other
information pieces where you use your
name and designations.

This is also an opportunity to provide
an important reminder to all members
that individuals in other membership
categories, including Candidate Members,
Student Members, Retired Members,
and Pre-Candidates, are not permitted to
use any professional title or designation
(modified or otherwise) to denote their
membership and affiliations with PIBC
and CIP. Such is reserved for qualified
Certified Members in good standing.

Finally, for some interesting back-
ground information and further thoughts
on the use of ‘post-nominals’ please check
out the 2017 article from Brian Brophey,
Registrar and Director, Member Relations,
with the Ontario Professional Planners
Institute (OPPI), which is reprinted from
the Ontario Planning Journal here, for

your information.




